

# Glen Alps Community Council Newsletter

13310 Glen Alps Road \* Anchorage, AK 99516 \* (907) 646-1388 http://www.communitycouncils.org

Community involvement to maintain a high quality of life



### 2003 GACC BOARD

#### President:

Mike Hendee mhendee@acsalaska.net PH: 646-1388

#### Vice President:

Daniel Constantine

### Secretary:

Maria Gowan

### Treasurer:

Marc Rodman

### FCC Representative:

Cecilia Hidalgo

### OTHER CONTACTS

### Assembly Members:

Janice Shamberg, 343-4124 jcshamberg@gci.net

Dick Tremaine, 343-4122 tremained@ci.anchorage.ak.us

#### GARSA Road Board:

Daniel Constantine, 317-0596 constadg@bp.com

Marc Rodman, 345-2976 mr-mg@gci.net

## UNDERGROUNDING OVERHEAD UTILITIES

Mr. Phil Stever, Manager of Government & External Affairs w/ Chugach Electric Association, spoke at our last meeting on February 23rd about the ordinance overhead place utilities underground. Mr. Steyer said the price to underground electric lines is approximately \$1 million per mile. He also said that the other utilities that share the poles will have the opportunity underground their lines at the same time. If they decide not to place their lines underground at that time, Chugach will cut off the top of the poles and turn ownership of the poles over to those utility companies.

### **NEWS FROM HALO**

HALO held a candidate's forum on April 1st. The Seat "F" and Seat "J" Assembly candidates and the School Board candidates attended to answer questions from the audience. There were also presentations by sponsors of the bond propositions. The meeting was held at O'Malley's on the Green and was well attended. HALO meets at 7:00 PM on the 1st Thursday of each month at the Holy Spirit Retreat Center (corner of O'Malley and Hillside). The next meeting is May 6<sup>th</sup>. HALO is a totally volunteer non-profit organization that was incorporated in 1974 to preserve the quality of life of East Anchorage Hillside residents (formerly Area "G"). To be an effective advocate for the community, HALO needs your support. Membership is \$10 per year. For more information. contact: HALO, P.O. Box 110096. Anchorage, AK 99511

### NEWS FROM THE GARSA ROAD BOARD

The Glen Alps Road Service Area Board would like to thank members Phil Kaluza and Pete Robinson for serving and would also like to welcome Jarlath Hendee, our newly elected Board member. The Board needs another member. Anyone interested in applying please contact Daniel Constantine at 317-0596 or <a href="mailto:constadg@bp.com">constadg@bp.com</a>

### MEMBERSHIP FORM

Return to: Glen Alps Community Council, 13310 Glen Alps Road, Anchorage, AK 99516			
or email information to: mhendee@acsalaska.net			
Dues: (\$5 per member, mak	e checks out to: Glen	Alps Community Cour	ncil)
Name(s):			
Mailing Address:			
Location of property within	GACC area:		
Contact phone # & email address:			
	meeting announcements		l address. Newsletters can also be viewed online
Committees on which you are			
Newsletter		Roads	Zoning & Platting
		Public Safety	Utilities/Water/Sewer
Other (Specify)			